From: CycleONStrategy

Sent: Thursday, April 13, 2017 12:26 PM

Subject: Draft province-wide cycling network now on the Environmental Registry

## **Ministry of Transportation**

Transportation Policy Branch Sustainable and Innovative Transportation Office

777 Bay Street, 30th Floor Toronto, Ontario M7A 2J8

## Ministère des Transports

Direction des politiques du transport Bureau pour la durabilité et l'innovation en matière de transport

777, rue Bay, 30e étage Toronto (Ontario) M7A 2J8



April 13, 2017

Dear Sir/Madam,

We are following up to provide information on the next steps in the Ministry of Transportation's project to identify a province-wide network of cycling routes in Ontario.

We sincerely thank everyone who provided information through our online survey, mapping tools and regional workshops in 2016. A draft province-wide cycling network has been developed based on the input received so far, quantitative evaluation and qualitative analysis. We are now embarking on the next stage of engagement.

From April 12 to May 12, 2017, the province is inviting the public to submit comments on the draft province-wide cycling network online through the Environmental Registry.

We encourage you to review the map of the draft network, accessible through the Environmental Registry at <a href="www.ebr.gov.on.ca">www.ebr.gov.on.ca</a> (posting number 013-0190) and the Ministry of Transportation web site at <a href="Ontario.ca/cycling">Ontario.ca/cycling</a>, and provide your comments on the recommended routes by May 12, 2017. We also encourage you to share this information with others who may want to participate. The input received will be taken into consideration by the Ministry of Transportation as the final preferred network is confirmed.

If you have any questions about the proposal please contact the Ministry of Transportation by email at <a href="mailto:CycleONStrategy@ontario.ca">CycleONStrategy@ontario.ca</a>, by phone at 1-844-637-6464 or by mail at the address above. We look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Darryl Soshycki Manager, Sustainable & Innovative Transportation Office

c. Jamie Austin, Director, Transportation Policy Branch